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English department begins 
three-fourths time schedule
By ANDREA BEEBE
Daily Texan Staff

All English lecturers will be work
ing three-fourths time this fall be
cause of dem ands the new English 
requirements have placed on the 
staff, the chairman of the Depart
ment of English said W ednesday

The dem and on the department 
stems from the University's intro
duction of new English require
ments for students under the 1983- 
1985 course requirements. The new 
plan, approved May 28, 1981, re
quires students to take E 30b, com 
position; E 316K, literature; and E 
346K, intensive writing.

According to department Chair
man William Sutherland, the re
quirements limit students to onlv 
one course each year, because E 
316K has a prerequisite of 27 hours 
credit and E 346K is an upper divi
sion course.

The English department had to 
offer both English course packages 
during last year's transition be
tween the old and new require
ments. "L ast year we wobbled a bit 
because som e of the colleges were 
under the new requirements while 
some were not," said Sutherland.

Sutherland said he needed to 
keep all 57 of the departm ent's lec

turers on staff despite this year's 
light demand because of an antici
pated crush next year. The result 
was the three-fourths time plan.

"M y chief reaction is that, eco
nomically, it's doing a lot of dam 
age," said lecturer David Cole, who 
added that he had two babies to 
support. "But if it ensures that most 
lecturers will have |obs (next vear), 
then it will be worth it."

Sutherland said: "A s we need 
more sections, we'll go back and 
give a number of (the lecturers) full 
time employment, depending on 
the registration. The question was, 
do we employ onlv V  number of 
people or do we spread it out? We 
decided to spread it out. The fact 
that we spread it out persuaded 
some of the lecturers to get jobs 
(outside the Universitv)."

A former lecturer who requested 
his name be withheld decided to get 
a different job rather than take the 
three-fourths time this vear. "Like 
most other lecturers, I'm in my mid- 
30s and kind of need job security. 1 
believe the lecturer position should 
be perm anent,”  he said.

"The real reason was to disen
franchise lecturers so they wouldn't 
be able to vote in the Faculty Sen
ate ," the former lecturer said. "The

chairman savs there were fewer 
courses to be taught, but it w as real
ly an effort to get us out of the vot
ing to swing the vote."

Only full-time staff may vote in 
the Faculty Senate, which will be 
discussing issues important to lec
turers such as de facto tenure, 
which is the consideration of tenure 
for temporary lecturers if they have 
taught for at least six years. Cur
rently, all 57 lecturers are hired on a 
year-by-year basis — this year at 
three-fourths time.

"M ore than 50 percent of the 
classes are taught by lecturers, but 
we can't have a say in department 
policy. We're the lowest salaried 
people on cam pus. There are lectur
e r s  w ith  P h .D .s  w h o  are  
breadwinners making $12,000."

Sutherland said he w as aware 
several lecturers believed they were 
placed on three-fourths time to pre
vent them from protecting their in
terests on controversial issues. But 
he said the primary purpose of the 
three-fourths time is to ensure a 
large pool of qualified lecturers.

"W here are the priorities? Most of 
our staffing problems are not just a 
problem with the numbers of teach
ers but with finding qualified in
structors,”  Sutherland said.

Black student group wants Texan 
to change policy on advertising
By ROSS KIMBLE
Daily Texan Staff

The Texas Student Publications 
board postponed action Thursday 
on a dem and from the Black Stu
dent Alliance that The Daily Texan 
not accept advertising from com pa
nies having holdings or subsidiaries 
in South Africa.

"I think it's an extremely compli
cated issue and one that requires a 
great deal of research," said Nancy 
Green, general manager of TSP. 
Green did not give an indication of 
how long any research would take.

David McClintock, associate dean

of students, explained the TSP 
board wants to seek legal advice 
and is not prepared to take any ac
tion yet.

Randy Bowman, president of the 
Black Student Alliance, said: "W e're 
not pleased with the decision. ... 
"(but) until it's obvious it's a stalling 
technique, we'll abide by the deci
sion ."

Bowman cited Pizza Inn, Ford 
Motor Co. and International Busi
ness Machines as having holdings 
or subsidiaries in South Africa.

Bowman said the advertisements 
represent the South African govern-

SO, WHAT’S THE POINT?

The CACTUS YEARBOOK needs your input! You can con
tribute by joining staffs focusing on University lile: Academ
ics, Athletics, Features, Entertainment, Organizations and Peo 
pie.

STAFF ORIENTATION
Wed., Sept. 5 at 2:30, 4:30 & 7:30pm

Leave Your Mark on the University 
For more information:

TEXAS STUDENT PUBLICATIONS Bldg. 4.112
471-9190

Doug Layton, Daily

Katherine Brotherman gives Mike Nepveux, finance senior, a tetanus shot at SHC remote facility.

Health report may affect center

ment. He said the Texan does not 
have to accept advertising from ev
eryone but can refuse advertising 
from certain companies, citing as an 
example the Texan's policy of often 
not accepting advertising from m as
sage parlors.

Richard Stubbe, m anaging editor 
of the Texan, said: "You're asking 
us to take a political stance on som e
thing. This is not what the advertis
ing department should d o ."

Stubbe said not running an ad
vertisement for an Austin Pizza Inn 
would only affect the local outlet 
and not the national company.

By ANDREW CHIN
Daily Texan Staff

The future of the University's Stu
dent Health Center, which closed 
its remote facility at the Academic 
Center Friday, seem s uncertain in 
light of an upcoming report.

A report being completed by a 
committee studying health care al
ternatives for the University could 
affect not only the health center, 
said associate director J.B. Crosby, 
but also administrative offices at the 
presidential level.

After a recess of more than two 
months to consider "im pact analy
s is ,"  the Cam pus Health Care Advi
sory Committee will hold a follow- 
up meeting in early September, said 
Crosby, a non-voting staff adviser 
to the panel.

Crosby said the committee will 
make formal recommendations in 
its October report to Ronald Brown, 
vice president for student affairs.

"Dr. Brown is administratively 
over the health center, so instruc
tions for any large-scale reduction 
or expansion of the health center

would come from him ," Crosby 
said.

Crosby declined to comment fur
ther on the nature of the recommen
dations or whether the center 
would respond to them.

"The report will be a catalyst for 
changes in the next 12 m onths," 
said Students' Association president 
Rodney Schlosser, a member of the 
committee and the subcommittee 
on cam pus interests.

Schlosser said the committee met 
monthly for a year, considering 
such options as expanding and re
ducing programs at the center and 
comparing health care at the Uni
versity with programs at other uni
versities. These options include co
o p e ra t iv e  a rran g e m e n ts  wi th 
medical schools and local hospitals 
to substitute for cam pus health cen
ters.

According to Valerie Cox, nursing 
supervisor at the center and a mem
ber of the subcommittee on cam pus 
interests, the center compared fa
vorably in cost with the alternatives.

"W hen you compare the Univer
sitv with other college health care

system s, you'll find the costs low
er," Cox said.

Com m ittee chairman Reuben 
McDaniel, jesse  H. jones professor 
in the Graduate School of Business, 
said although the committee stud
ied "the big picture" of health care 
options for the University commu
nity, it is interested in the Student 
Health Center specifically.

"W e have received testimony 
over the last year from all major 
health care providers to the Univer
sity com m unitv," McDaniel said.

McDaniel said the committee had 
made tentative recommendations, 
which he and a graduate assistant 
had studied during the sum mer to 
prepare the draft of the report.

"I can't let you know what's in 
the report before October," McDan
iel said.

The committee w as formed last 
year when the health center was 
faced with declining utilization fig
ures and the University w as dealing 
with what Schlosser called the " in 
creasing burden the health center 
represents out of the student ser
vices fees."
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